

NRC NEWS

U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Office of Public Affairs Telephone: 301/415-8200 Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

E-mail: <u>opa.resource@nrc.gov</u> Site: <u>www.nrc.gov</u> Blog: http://public-blog.nrc-gateway.gov

No. 11-096 June 3, 2011

NRC TO HOST FUEL CYCLE INFORMATION EXCHANGE, JUNE 7 – 8 IN ROCKVILLE, MARYLAND

NRC's Executive Director for Operations (EDO), Bill Borchardt, will deliver the opening keynote address at the agency's sixth annual Fuel Cycle Information Exchange (FCIX), to be held June 7-8 in Rockville, Md.

Borchardt will kick off the symposium with an address titled "Driving Excellence in the Nuclear Fuel Cycle." Deputy EDO Michael Weber, who oversees the agency's materials and waste programs, will deliver a second keynote, "Measuring Success in the Fuel Cycle," immediately following Borchardt's address.

The conference, which is open to the public, will be held at the Legacy Hotel and Meeting Centre, 1775 Rockville Pike, in Rockville. Sessions will run from 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Tuesday and Wednesday.

The FCIX is sponsored by the NRC's Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards to bring together NRC staff, industry representatives, licensees, certificate holders and the public to discuss regulatory issues related to the nuclear fuel cycle. These issues include licensing, certification and inspection of facilities for uranium conversion and deconversion, uranium enrichment, nuclear fuel fabrication, extended spent fuel storage and reprocessing.

Online registration and a complete program are available at this Web address: http://www.nrc.gov/public-involve/conference-symposia/fcix.html.

News releases are available through a free *listserv* subscription at the following Web address: http://www.nrc.gov/public-involve/listserver.html. The NRC homepage at www.nrc.gov also offers a SUBSCRIBE link. E-mail notifications are sent to subscribers when news releases are posted to NRC's website.